
 
Dear Students, Parents / Guardians, and Community members - 
 
The effects and implications associated with the Coronavirus and COVID-19 continue to increase exponentially. 
In response, the Nevada Joint Union High School District (district) is issuing the attached directives regarding 
district sponsored and site based field trips, activities, travel, and other on campus events / meetings.  ​These are 
effective Friday, March 13 and have been communicated to all district staff. 
 
The safety and well-being of our students, families, and staff continues to be our top priority.  The district 
continues to be in daily / hourly contact with the county public health officials and the Nevada County 
Superintendent of Schools office.  In addition, district staff at all of our campuses continue to maintain 
heightened cleaning, disinfecting, and health protocols.  The district is taking all possible steps to mitigate the 
local effects of the virus, but also maintain as much instructional continuity as possible.  
 
We strongly recommend that students continue to attend school utilizing recently instituted social distancing and 
hygiene protocols.  A decision to close a campus or further curtail activities will be executed with the input and 
guidance from local public health officials.  We have no indication of taking such actions at this time.  However, 
issues and conditions associated with the virus change rapidly by the day.  The district will continue to 
communicate information and possible actions as soon as possible. 
 
Please direct questions and/or concerns regarding student attendance and participation in school related 
activities to your individual school sites​.  Some events and activities will require case by case review and 
decision making by site and district leadership. 
 
The rapid spread of the Coronavirus and COVID-19 has created significant challenges and stresses for our 
community.  I thank you for your thoughtful and calm response to this unprecedented worldwide event. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brett W. McFadden 
NJUHSD Superintendent 
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https://www.njuhsd.com/documents/District/2020-03-12_NJUHSD_COVID-19RequiredActions.pdf

